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For Technical Questions Contact: 
 
Libby Goldstein – Site Manager 
Washington State Department of Ecology -
Toxics Cleanup Program  
3190 160

th
 Ave. SE.  

Bellevue, WA 98008 
Phone: (425) 649-7242 
E-mail: libby.goldstein@ecy.wa.gov 
 
John Keeling – Site Manager 
Washington State Department of Ecology -
Toxics Cleanup Program  
3190 160

th
 Ave. SE.  

Bellevue, WA 98008 
Phone: (425) 649-7052 
E-mail: john.keeling@ecy.wa.gov 
 
David Graves – Senior Planner  
City of Seattle – Parks and Recreation 
RDA Building 
800 Maynard Avenue So. - 3rd Floor 
Seattle, WA  98134-1336 
Phone: (206) 684-7048 
E-mail: david.graves@seattle.gov  
 
David Dorland - Contractor 
Iliad Inc Company 
Phone: (206) 786-3411 
 
Document Review Locations 
 
Fremont Public Library 
731 N 35th Street  
Seattle, WA  98103 
(206) 684-4084 
 
Department of Ecology  
Northwest Regional Office 
3190 160

th
 Ave. SE  

Bellevue, WA 98008 

By appointment only:  
Contact Sally Perkins 
Email: sally.perkins@ecy.wa.gov  
Phone: (425) 649-7190 
 
Ecology’s Toxics Cleanup Website 
https://fortress.wa.gov/ecy/gsp/ 
Sitepage.aspx?csid=2876 
 

Facility Site ID #: 139 
Cleanup ID #: 2876 

 

*** PARK ADVISORY*** 

Seattle Parks and Recreation will close the NE Corner of 

Gas Works Park for about four months while site 

grading and restoration work is completed.  The NE 

Corner of the park will remain closed until grass has 

been restored in spring 2013. 

What’s Happening Now at the NE 

Corner of Gas Works Park? 

As part of Operations and Maintenance of remedial 

actions at Gas Works Park, Washington State Department 

of Ecology (Ecology) is performing work in the Northeast 

Corner of Gas Works Park.  

 

The work involves capping and grading approximately 

0.5 acres in the NE Corner of Gas Works Park.  A geo-

fabric demarcation layer will be placed over the grading 

area and one-foot of clean fill will be placed over the area.  

Following grading and maintenance activities, the 

Contractor will restore monitoring wells, storm drains and 

irrigation systems to accommodate the new surface grades 

and hydro-seed the area.  In addition, 2 apple trees in the 

area will be removed.  The project includes restoring the 

site.   

 

Construction Schedule and Hours 

 

Contractors for Washington State Department of Ecology 

will begin work on November 12, 2012 and continue 

through approximately December 31, 2012.  Noise will be 

monitored, and City of Seattle’s noise ordinance levels 

will not be exceeded.  The work hours will take place 

during weekdays from 7 a.m. to 6 p.m.  

 

Adverse weather conditions may delay the completion 

date.  The area will be fenced and closed to the public 

until grass is restored in the area. See attached figure on 

page 2.

  



 

 

 


